James Thompson
Treasurer, Buffalo Bicycling Club

BBC January Meeting Minutes

1/15/18

· Officers in Attendance: 

· Steve Mongielo (President), Tim Williams (Vice President), James Thompson (Treasurer)

· Members in Attendance:

· Chris Salisbury, Rob Hengel, Frank Grillo, Corey Knowles, Adam Wojcik, Jim Costello, Emily Hill, Tom Robinson, Trevor Vowles, Philip Crowell, Jeff Guziec

· Meeting held at Tom’s Pro Bike.  Called to Order at 7:12pm.

· Minutes from December meeting were adopted

· Papers distributed for members in attendance:

· Treasurer Report

· New BBC Race calendar

· New membership structure

· Bylaws revision

· Bylaws Revision

· New revised bylaws were adopted 12 votes in favor, plus 6 absentee votes in favor.  

· No votes against.

· Membership Committee Report

· Reviewed proposed changes for 2018.  All 12 in attendance voted in favor.  Additions to membership structure include:

· $45 full membership after June 1, 2018

· First year membership

· $25 first year membership for every new member.  They will need to contact BBC directly via Bikereg link.  This will allow us to give them a promo code for the $25 first year membership, and also serve as an easy way to keep track of new members so we can reach out to them for support and questions they may have.

· $20 out-of-town membership for someone who is visiting the area and want to do some club races.  This would be at the officers’ discretion.  

· Concerns about BBC Kits

· Not enough ordered BBC kits last year for the minimum-piece discount

· Kits are from Verge, so it was proposed to make the BBC kit available on the Verge e-store with a special code

· That way, we don’t need minimum orders, officers don’t have to distribute kits themselves

· BBC wouldn’t make any profit on the kits, but it is easier to do it through them

· Marketing Committee

· BBC has new goals for membership, so what is our strategy for disseminating information and reaching out to new and prospective members?

· Goal for 2018 to raise membership to 100 from last year’s 75

· Is it general awareness that the BBC exists that needs to be addressed?

· We can acquire new members on a budget

· Similar to other business, we can use targeted email campaigns through Survey Money or Mail Chimp

· BBC has 1100 total email contacts, about 400 on the club email list

· USA Cycling can give us a list of active USAC members in our region for a price

· Would USA Triathlon share the same kind of list?

· BBC uses a Facebook group.  It would be better to turn this into a page for more visibility

· Within a page, you can have subgroups

· Frank Grillo will make Chris Salisbury, our Marketing Director an admin to get this going

· For example, on Facebook you can buy 2 ads for $350 each that net you 27,000 target recipients and 1000 people clicking on the ad

· Scalable model, so you can spend less on smaller ad campaigns

· Can target ads for specific interests (like cycling) that people list on their Facebook profiles

· BBC Facebook, Instagram, and Twitter accounts need to continue to add relevant content

· BBC Instagram and Twitter pages need to be revamped and populated

· Members are welcome to post race photos and pictures of everyone hanging out at races to show that we do have a good time and that races are social and approachable for newer racers—goal is to get new people out to the races

· Asking members in the Cat 4/5 races would work well because they can share their perspective in pictures on what a race looks like for someone new while also taking action shots of the 1/2/3 races

· We do want to maintain a balance of how social we want the club to be—BBC is still racing focused but we want to start to meet somewhere in the middle

· BBC Website Logo

· We will look into changing the logo on the website, but a concern is the same bull on wheels is also on the trailer and banners

· Needs to have a value statement of who we are to promote the club down the road, something more catch-phrase in dynamic than the BBC Bylaws mission statement

· Local Bike Shop participation
· It used to be that you could walk into a local bike shop and find business cards for the BBC

· Larkin race series does use 3x5 cards based on the poster design and puts them in bike shops (easy to make 1000 of them)

· Bike shops need to have BBC pamphlets, t-shirts, race calendar, and other materials

· Each shop could give a new customer a packet of info along with their bike purchase that includes BBC info, hang-tags can work for this too

· If we have good content, any shop will take it because it promotes the racing community

· New Business

· New 2018 Racing Calendar Proposed

· East Arcade RR will stay in its original proposed date of August 25.  It no longer conflicts that day with a race in Binghamton.

· Full training race calendar proposal for 2018 was given out in paper to all members who attended the meeting.  Full copy for everyone else will be up on the website once finalized

· Marshalling duties

· In order to make this calendar work, including all club races and USAC events (Larkin, Hamburg, Arcade), we need 64 members to do 2 marshalling assignments each

· Proposal to make you choose your marshalling duties when you sign up for your club yearly membership at Bikereg

· Can we hire marshals?

· Larkin does use security company for the races, but it costs money

· Hamburg also used a company, but it cost $450 to put their people on marshalling corners

· For sanctioned races, we need to make sure that our members are driving the lead/wheel cars

· Incentives to marshal

· The BBC has offered to many who have marshalled a USAC race a comp for their race fee in a future club race

· If you can find people to marshal during a USAC race, we may consider giving you a comp for your race entry fee that day

· Maybe the club can offer members club points towards their year-end club championship tally for marshalling that day

· BBC Master’s Category

· To drive membership, the BBC used to do club races where Master’s category was separate since that’s where the bulk of the members were
· We’ve made it so that Master’s age riders have a hard time winning the club championship series (Joe Giovenco notwithstanding) because the young guys win most

· We can make a separate Men’s Master’s 50+ category for the year-long BBC club series, in addition to the A, B, C and Women.

· Market this to long-time BBC members who want to get back into racing

· For next year, the BBC club series for Women will stay all women (not broken up into 1/2/3 and 4/5) because the numbers aren’t yet high enough

· Sponsorships

· Businesses have been inquiring on promoting through the BBC website 

· One lead has been a website that sells power meters—the owner wants us to put a promo on our website and members can get 25% off their products

· However, there is a big concern that every time we promote an outside entity on the website, you alienate local shops.  Beware of this dichotomy before accepting any sponsorships

· Most local shops try to give a BBC member discount when appropriate.  If we are going to accept any click-bait on our page, prioritize the local ships.  The BBC used to be shop-neutral to prevent alienation in the Buffalo scene.  All the local shops support our wheel pits at races. 

· If you want to get sponsorships from a manufacturer directly, go for it.  That way, a member could take a manufacturer’s coupon and take it to a local shop to get the discount, thereby giving business to the local shops

· We will be keeping away from online businesses when it comes to sponsorship on our BBC webpage

· Larkin Crits

· In the process of doing the City of Buffalo permits to get Larkin registered for this year

· In the next couple weeks, BBC will be paying permit fees

· Frank Grillo is going to security companies for price quotes

· Promotion materials will start soon

· All BBC officers have access to Larkin Dropbox folder

· Budgets are in rough draft phase with revenue projection per race

· Larkin is looking into sponsorships for the event 

· All local shops who staff our wheel pit are sponsors

· Towne Auto has been a sponsor

· Local law firms in the Larkin district have been sponsors

· Practice Crit Training Courses

· Any prospective training loops?

· One member has suggested that if we want to have a crit training course, we can use an industrial lot in Niagara County with one access road with closed businesses on the weekends

· Will look also into using the Campus crit training course near the Shipping Canal (would need 3 marshals to make that work

· USAC Race Fees

· What is an appropriate cost for registering for Hamburg?

· $35 is great, $40 is ok, $45 starts to put people on notice

· East Arcade was $30 for a bare bones, no wheel cars, low prize money race that just broke even, so racers need to keep cost in perspective compared to the cost to put on a larger event with road permits, security, securing a venue, and prize money

· If you have a $1000 prize list for the 1/2/3 men, you can charge $50 entry fee

· This is a concern for Larkin because sponsorships are lower than before.  With Larkin having multiple races, we need to look at the numbers of racers per race to break even based on the entire series cost of expenses

· Members said that prize money is not as important of a factor in the decision to do a local or regional race or not, so if expenses are tight, that would need to be the first thing to be trimmed down

· Larkin will offer a discount on the second race for racers who do 2 races in one day, similar to how other criterium races work

Meeting adjourned at 8:25pm.

